
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Our school virtues are: Love, Moderation, Courage, Justice, Hope, Faith, Wisdom. 
 
 

Newsletter week ending 12th November 2021 
 

 
Mrs Truslove writes 
Yesterday we went to the memorial in the churchyard where we observed two minutes silence. The 
children were as always exceptional and very respectful. Huge thanks to Nye for joining us to play the Last 
Post on his cornet, and to Year 6 for reading the names of the East Haddon fallen. This morning I have 
received an email from a man who was passing as we gathered. He would normally have joined his own 
village but work took him away so he pulled over and joined us. He lost his grandfather in WW1 and 
wanted to let me know how much it meant to him to see our children paying their respects. 
 
Our rescheduled parents’ evening is this Wednesday 17th and appointments (phone and in person) have 
now been sent out. Thank you to everyone who responded. If you missed the previous communications 
and would like an appointment please contact the office.  Please note that as we still have cases of Covid, 
and in order to keep everyone safe, it is only one parent per meeting and masks must be worn in school. If 
possible no children – especially any from other schools. 
 
Next Friday 19th November is Children in Need and we invite the children to bring a £1 and wear their 
pyjamas (or other bear-related clothing). 
 
Finally, I have been asked to ask parents to think about their speed when driving through the village, 
especially outside the school. This is essential to keep our children safe, some of whom cycle or walk to 
school alone, and to set a good example to the drivers of the future. Thank you. 
 
 

Mrs Barnes/Mrs Truslove – Red class 
Next week in maths, Year 1 will be investigating position and direction. Reception will be exploring 
properties of shape. 
 
As we have PE on a Monday and Friday, it would be very helpful if you could dress your child in clothes they 
can manage as they only have a short time to get changed and they are expected to so on their own - thank 
you. 
 
 
Mrs Gibbins – Green class 
Next week in maths we will be looking at money.  
Times tables are the 11x and homework is in the green book. 
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Mrs Pickles/Mr Wilkinson – Blue class 
Next week in maths we will looking at fractions. 
We are moving on to the 11x table. 
Homework this week: This is a Geography related homework researching some quick facts about 
mountains. Year 4 children are expected to complete at least 4 mountains, Year 5 should complete at least 
6 mountains and Year 6 should complete all 8. Everyone needs to complete their own choice of mountain 
on the second page. 
 
Yr6: Maths: 2 pages in the CGP books on Multiplying and Dividing Decimals (p.19) and Estimating and 
Inverses (p.22). 
English: 2 pages in the Grammar book on Passive and Active Voice (p.24&25). 
Yr5: Maths: A sheet of 24 division questions. 
English: 2 pages in the Grammar book on Prepositions (p.24&25). 
Yr4: Maths: A sheet of 12 division questions. 
English: 2 pages in the Grammar book on Prepositions (p.24&25). 
 

Sporting achievements 

Following on from last week’s year 5/6 football match against Brixworth, our year 5/6 girls played 

Brixworth yesterday as part of the ESFA Girls Football County competition, with the game ending in a very 

exciting and eventful 1-1. 

This was the first ever ‘proper’ football match some of the girls, and they were all fantastic, working their 

socks off to the very end. 

Well done to Darcey, Elena, Adele, Florence, Olivia, Emma, Amelie, Emily and Freya. 

  



 

  

 

 

BBC Children in Need 

Next Friday, 19th November is Children in Need.  

Bring £1 and come to school in your pyjamas to help us raise money for 

this good cause! 

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime Supervisor vacancy 

We are looking to recruit some new supervisors to support the children 

during lunchtime and join our fantastic team. 

Days are Monday – Friday, 11.55am – 1.10pm.  

If you are interested in this role either full time or part time please contact 

the office for a chat on 01604 770462.                  

 

 

 

 

Recycle 4 Charity 

We are now collecting used ink cartridges, via Recycle 4 Charity, to help us raise school funds. We 

have a box in the school office, so please feel free to bring your old ink cartridges along for 

recycling. Please note the company does not accept toner or laser cartridges. 

We are not currently accepting batteries for recycling. 

Thank you! 

  



 

  

 

              



 

  

Academic year 2021-22 
 

TERM 2   Training Day  Monday    1st November 
   Re-open  Tuesday   2nd November 
   Close   Friday   17th December 
 
TERM 3   Training Day  Tuesday    4th January 
   Training Day  Wednesday    5th January 
   Re-open  Thursday    6th January 
   Close   Friday   11th February 
    
TERM 4   Re-open   Monday  21st February 
   Close   Friday     1st April 
    
TERM 5   Training Day  Tuesday  19th April 
   Re-open  Wednesday  20th April 
   May Day  Monday    2nd May 

  Close   Friday    27th May 
   

TERM 6   Re-open  Monday    6th June 
   Close   Friday    22nd July 
 
 

Academic year 2022-23 
 

TERM 1   Training Day  Thursday  1st  September 
   Training Day  Friday     2nd September 
   Re-open  Monday  5th September 
   Close   Friday                21st October 
 
TERM 2   Training Day  Monday  31st October 
   Re-open  Tuesday     1st November 
   Close   Friday   16th December 
 
TERM 3   Training Day  Tuesday    3rd January 
   Re-open  Wednesday    4th January 
   Close   Friday   10th February 
    
TERM 4   Re-open   Monday  20th February 
   Close   Friday   31st March 
    
TERM 5   Training Day  Monday  17th April 
   Re-open  Tuesday  18th April 
   May Day  Monday    1st May 

  Close   Friday    26th May 
   

TERM 6   Re-open  Monday    5th June 
   Close   Friday    21st July 
 

 
 

 


